
disability in developing countries were more and
more highlighted. In some of those countries the
percentage of the population with disabilities
was estimated to be very high and, for the most
part, persons with disabilities were extremely
poor.

Previous international action

6. The rights of persons with disabilities
hâve been the subject of much attention in the
United Nations and other international
Organisations over a long period of time. The
most important outeome of the International
Year of Disabled Persons, 1981, was the World
Programme of Action concerning Disabled
Persons,1 adopted by the General Assembly by
its resolution 37/52 of 3 December 1982. The
Year and the World Programme of Action
provided a strong impetus for progress in the
field.They both emphasised the right of persons
with disabilities to the same opportunités as
other citizens and to an equal share in the
improvements in living conditions resulting from
économie and social development. There also,
for the first time, handicap was defined as a
function of the relationship between persons
with disabilitiesand their environment.

7. The Global Meeting of Experts to
Review the Implementation of the World
Programme of Action conceming Disabled
Persons at the Mid-Point of the United Nations
Décade of Disabled Persons was held at
Stockholm in 1987. It was suggested at the
Meeting that a guiding philosophy should be
developed to indicate the priorities for action in
the years ahead. The basis of that philosophy
should be the récognition of the rights of
persons with disabilities.

8. Consequently, the Meeting
recommended that the General Assembly
convene a spécial conférence to draft an
international convention on the élimination of ail
forms of discrimination against persons with
disabilities, to be ratifiée! by States by theend of
the Décade.

The suitability of such a convention. In the
opinion of many représentatives, existing
human rights documents seemed to guarantee
persons with disabilities the same rights as other
persons.

Towards standard rules

10. Guided by the délibérations in the
General Assembly, the Economie and Social
Council, at its first regular session of 1990,
finally agreed to concentrate on the élaboration
of an international instrument of a différent kind.
By its resolution 1990/26 of 24 May 1990, the
Council authorised the Commission for Social
Development to consider, at its thirty-second
session, the establishment of an ad hoc open-
ended working group of government experts,
funded by voluntary contributions, to elaborate
standard rules on the Equalisation of
opportunités for disabled children, youth and
adults, in close collaboration with the
specialised agencies, other intergovemmental
bodies and non-govemmental Organisations,
especially Organisations of disabled persons.
The Council also requested the Commission to
finalise the text of those rules for considération
in 1993 and for submission to the General
Assembly at its forty-eighth session.

11. The subséquent discussions in the Third
Committee of the General Assembly at the
forty-fifth session showed that there was wide
support for the new initiative to elaborate
standard rules on the Equalisation of
opportunités for persons withdisabilities.

12. At the thirty-second session of the
Commission for Social Development, the
initiative for standard rules received the support
of a large number of représentatives and
discussions led to the adoption of resolution
32/2 of 20 February 1991, in which the
Commission decided to establish an ad hoc
open-ended working group in accordance with
Economie and Social Council resolution
1990/26.

9. A draft outline of the convention was
prepared by Italy and présentée! to the General
Assembly at its forty-second session. Further
présentations conceming a draft convention
were made by Sweden at the forty-fourth
session of the Assembly. However, on both
occasions, no consensus could be reached on

l'M37\?SUMà.\ and Corr. 1,annex,sect. VIII,
recommendation 1 (IV).
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